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AUTUMN NEWSLETTER!
Hello and welcome to our first newsletter for Gingerbreads @ Nelson!
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Well, I can’t believe that the half term holidays are upon us already!
Where has the time gone? At least this wet weather isn’t dampening our spirits!
We’ve been so busy since opening our doors to the new after school service within the school. We’ve seen many new families join us and have been busy setting up new systems for the clubs to ensure children are safe and happy.

We’ve had a fantastic response to our new services and would like to welcome all the new families to Gingerbreads Out of School Care Ltd.

For those of you who are new to us, we have a regular newsletter that goes out to parents and carers, with updates, news, reminders, upcoming activities and anything else we can think of!

We email them out but also have hard copies handed out if you prefer.
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Gingerbreads
Facebook profile

We’ve had a great response to the facebook profile for Gingerbreads.
It’s great to get some pictures & video clips of the children enjoying themselves at the club; and the response to them is really good! We will be regularly posting what has been going on in club so please check us out and ‘like’ the page if you haven’t done so already. Here’s the link:
https://www.facebook.com/gingerbreadsclub/
Ad hoc bookings
We’ve had an incredible response to the ad hoc bookings service that we introduced when we opened our new service.
Anyone who is registered with us can book an ad hoc session. Just go to your ClubsBuddy account and follow the instructions. It’s really simple! (
You can book an extra session up to 2 weeks in advance, subject to availability.

Get in touch if you would like more info. Thank you.

Registering with us….
You may be aware that the online registration process is a new service that we are offering in line with the move into schools.
Due to this, we have had a few areas that we have had to re-address due to the ambiguity of some of the information on the registration.

Just as a reminder to everyone, please note that, individuals you have allocated on your registration as emergency contacts, will also serve as able to collect your child, providing they have the appropriate password.

If you do not want someone you’ve allocated as an emergency contact to collect, please let us know so that we can amend the information. If you need a reminder of who you’ve put down, please get in touch. Thank you.
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    Club rules

At Gingerbreads we have club rules, created by staff and children for everyone to follow, which ensures the smooth running of the club and everyone’s safety.
These are being displayed within the club and we take time to talk about them with children, as a regular reminder. All children that start with us are introduced to the club rules. 

These are our rules:
We only use kind words                                          We listen to others  
We all help to tidy together                           We take turns and share
We follow instructions from adults                 We are kind and helpful
We walk indoors                                  We look after our toys & games
We allow others to join in                         We have good table manners     
We keep our hands to ourselves                         We make good choices
WE ENJOY OURSELVES @ GINGERBREADS! (
We refer to our rules as part of our rewards strategy. More about this on the next page! (
Passwords

We use the password system for the safety and security of the children. We have different staff working in the settings and so this is a really safe and effective way of ensuring your child is being released to a known and safe adult.

The system has proved extremely useful since we opened last month and continues to be. It can take a while to properly recognise people when they collect so please don’t be offended if staff are asking for the password on several occasions. We have all had to meet many new faces and it may take a good few meetings before we’re confident we know who you are. 

Please also ensure that anyone collecting is registered to collect and knows the password as they’ll be asked it when they collect.

House teams!
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For all the new families that have recently joined us, we introduce our brand new house teams!
Our house teams have been designed to help children make good choices in how they behave, respond and interact with others whilst at the club. As before in our previous club, staff will be awarding house bricks to children for following the club rules consistently and being a good role model. Each child will be assigned to a team – these will be displayed at the club after the half term holidays.
The team with the most bricks each half term will be recognised and awarded a small prize for each child in that team. The children have, in the past, been very excited to see their team gain bricks and it is a great way of getting across our club rules, keeping them at the forefront of children’s’ thoughts and promoting positive behaviour. ( 

Absence from the club

Please can you ensure that if your child is going to be absent from Gingerbreads, you inform us as soon as possible.

This is so that we can ensure our registers are up to date and we know who to expect each day.

Many older children have the sole responsibility of bringing themselves to the club after school finishes and if someone is absent and we haven’t been informed of this, we need to ensure their safety. We do not have the capacity to leave the club to look for your child or to find out if they have been collected by someone.

If you have contacted the school to inform of your childs absence, please remember to also contact us as it isn’t the schools’ responsibility to let us know.

I’m sure you understand that all of our procedures are in the best interest of the children and we thank you in advance for your cooperation in this matter.
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 The Early Years
 Foundation Stage
We have now enrolled a number of early years’ children who are in reception class.

Sarah Denman is the clubs designated EYFS Coordinator.

 Although we do not need to follow the EYFS curriculum in the same way as in schools, we must still show how we are providing opportunities for learning and development and how we share information with the primary childcare provider. 

Those parents/carers with reception age children will be receiving an ‘All about me’ booklet after the holidays. This will need completing and handing back to the club. 
More information will follow with regards to this. Please speak to Sarah if you have any questions about EYFS.

School clubs
As you may be aware, the extra-curricular programme is in full swing now and there are a few children heading off to activities and then coming to Gingerbreads afterwards. This is absolutely fine but if your child is one of these, can you please inform us as we shall assume your child is absent otherwise. Thank you.
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Upcoming activities

Now that we are finding our feet a bit more with the new clubs, we will be planning some adult initiated, engaging and fun activities for the children in the coming weeks and months.
 Here is a sample of what we have in store….
* Halloween  * Diwali   * Road safety  *Children in need   *Bonfire night   *Autumn activities   * Thanks giving   *Remembrance day…..
* And dare I say it???? (Christmas!!) :-0

We try our best to ensure that aprons are used when getting stuck into messy activities, especially at the beginning of the week but we cannot guarantee your child will come home spotless.
All activities will be on offer to children but it is up to them if they want to take part. We listen to the children to find out what interests them and where possible, offer activities relating to their interests.
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       Gingerbreads website
As I’m sure you’re aware, we have a website which provides parents/carers with plenty of information. Our website address is     www.gingerbreads.club
We are, however in the process of building a brand new updated website! As soon as it’s ready to go live, I’ll be in touch and you can check it out! (
The staff team!

[image: image3.jpg]



         Katie               Paula                   Jo                  Sarah             Lynda             Lisa
I’m sure many of you are becoming familiar with the team by now but I’ve added this photo as a refresher for those of you that haven’t quite put a name to a face!
Paula & Lynda are bank staff so they fill in where required. All other staff work across both here and at Gingerbreads @ Hillcrest so you should have come across them.

The team are super friendly and helpful so if you have any questions or queries, please speak to us and we’ll be happy to assist. (
Dates for your diary
Half term holidays begin - Friday 18th Oct 2019
Half term break    Mon 21st Oct – Fri 25th Oct incl.

Autumn term continues – Mon 28th Oct 2019

End of Autumn term – Fri 20th Dec 2019
Sprint term starts – Mon 6th January 2020

That’s all for now. There’ll be another newsletter out in the Spring term.
On behalf of the team, I’d like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your continued support and look forward to the exciting year ahead!

Regards,

Jo & the GB team (
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Introductory offer!

(Exclusively to previous customers & enquirers!!)

FREE REGISTRATION TO GINGERBREADS!!

Get yourself registered for FREE before the END OF OCTOBER!!

                         A SAVING OF £25.00!

Once registered you can book a permanent place or ad hoc places at your leisure!

Or call 07908 310965 to arrange for regular bookings (
Don’t delay – sign up today!!
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